

2020 北京西城初一(上)期末

늎 五

		英	语	2020. 1	l					
	 生 2.在试卷和答题卡 须 3.试题答案一律填 知 4.在答题卡上,进 	共九道大题,62道小题。 《上准确填写学校、班级、 《写在答题卡上,在试卷 》 选择题须用 2B 铅笔将选中 译本试卷、答题卡一并交回	姓名和学号。 上作答无效。 「项涂黑涂满,	考试时间 100 分钟。 其他试题用黑色字迹签字笔作谷	答。					
	听力理解(共 20 分)									
一、听下面四段对话,每段对话后有两道小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段对话你将										
听	听两遍。(共12分,每小题1.5分)									
	请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题。									
1.	What is the girl doing?									
	A. Teaching English.	B. Reading a letter.	C. Visiting a s	chool.						
2.	Where is the girl's aunt	now?								
	A. In China.	B. In America.	C. In England							
	请听一段对话,完成第3	至第4小题。								
3.	What is the boy's favou	urite sport?								
	A. Football.	B. Swimming.	C. Tennis.							
4.	How often does the boy	v do it?								
	A. Every day.	B. Once a week.	C. Every mon	th.						
	请听一段对话,完成第5至第6小题。									
5.	When does the girl need	d to meet Julie?								
	A. On Saturday morning.	B. On Saturday afternoor	n. C. Or	a Saturday evening.						
6.	What do the two speake	ers want to do at last?								
	A. See a movie.	B. Clean the house.	C. Ma	ake dinner.						
	请听一段对话,完成第7	至第8小题。								
7.	What can we know from	n the conversation(对话)?								
	A. It's easy for the girl to n	nake all kinds of paper cuts								
	B. The girl is putting the pa	aper cut on her door.								
	C. The boy is interested in	paper cutting.								
8.	Where are the two spea	kers going next?								
	A. To the girl's home.	B. To the boy's	home. C. To	a paper cut shop.						

二、听独白,记录关键信息。本段独白你将听两遍。(共8分,每小题2分)

			How to Enjoy the Zoo						
	✓ Find a time you can enjoy the <u>9</u> in the zoo.								
	✓ 1 Inter a time you can enjoy inter 2 in the zoo.								
	\checkmark pick up a zoo <u>11</u> to help you find your way around the zoo.								
	✓ <u>12</u> to read the information about the animals you are looking at.								
	✓ Stop an	nd sit on the benches (长椅							
			知识运用(共18分)						
三、	单项填空(共8分	,每小题 0.5 分)							
	(一)从下面各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。								
13.	Mr. White is v	ery friendly likes ta	alking with us in his free time.						
	A. It	B. She	C. He						
14.	4. —Hurry up. The concert starts7:30 p.m.								
	—Don't worry. It	's only 6 o'clock.							
	A. in	B. at	C. on						
15.	— do yo	ou want to go to China, Joh	n?						
	—Because I'm int	terested in its long history.							
	A. When	B. Where	C. Why						
16.	—I can't find_	bread in the fridge. Whe	re is it?						
	—In my stomach,	mum.							
	A. some	B. any	C. many						
17.	—What are yo	ou doing, Mia?							
	—I <u>a</u> birthday c	ard for my friend.							
	A. make	B. makes	C. am making						
18.	This is a lovel	y cat and there is a ballt	he cat. 🗐 🔊						
	A. next to	B. behind	C. under						
19.	My people, My	Country is a good movie	we love it very much.						
	A. but	B. and	C. or						
20.	-Tracy, what do you usually do after dinner every day?								
	—I usuallythe	dog in the park.							
	A. walk	B. walks	C. am walking						
21.	—It's nearly 6	students in the classroom.	<u>a</u> takata						
	—They are getting	—They are getting ready for the art show next week.							
	A. be	B. is	C. are						
22.	—Hello, may	I speak to Tony?							

—Sorry. He___dinner. You can call him later.

A. cook B. cooks C. is cooking

23. —Peter, what's your father's job?

—He is a ____and he works in a big company.

A. manager B. policeman C. customer

24. Sam often___stories to his younger sister on weekends.

A. read B. reads C. is reading

(二)根据短文内容,从各题所给的A、B两个选项中选出正确选项。

A

My school is big and clean. In front of the classroom building is a beautiful garden. We can see many beautiful <u>25</u> in it. Next to the garden is a big sports hall. Behind the sports hall is a new library. It's my favourite place. There are many kinds of books and magazines in it. We all enjoy reading there in <u>26</u> free time. I love my school.

25. A. flower B. flowers

26. A. our B. us

В

I have two brothers, Simon and Chris. They live in London. Simon is a teacher and Chris <u>27</u> in a shop. Simon likes teaching, but Chris doesn't like his job. On weekends, I go to London and <u>28</u> with them. We go to the theatre or the cinema on Saturday evening and on Sunday we walk in Hyde Park.

- 27. A. work B. works
- 28. A. stay B. stays
- 四、完形填空(共10分,每小题1分)

根据短文内容,从方框中选出恰当的词语填空。

А

difficult (adj.) catch(v.) hand (n.) ball (n.)

Jack is a game that is quite popular with children. To play jacks, you need a small <u>29</u> and ten small things called jacks.

It's not <u>30</u> to play it. First, you put the ten jacks on the ground. Throw (\mathcal{B}) the ball up, pick up one jack, and then <u>31</u> the ball. Keep the jack in your <u>32</u> and then go on to pick up the other jacks one at a time. You will lose your turn if you don't catch the ball, don't pick up a jack, or drop any jacks.

29.____30.____31.____32.



jacks

В

exercise (n.) works (v.) never (adv.) streets (n.) goes(v.) sports(n.)

Scarlett says that she likes to do exercise only because she can eat junk food later. She thinks it is boring to spend a long time in the gym(健身房) and only<u>33</u> there a few times a week. She says she likes to get most of her<u>34</u> walking in the city. She doesn't think it's important to be very thin. Her favourite food is cheese.

Madonna is a fan of yoga. She<u>35</u> eats junk food. She<u>36</u> out three or more hours every day. She has a home gym and also goes to different sports clubs around the world. She likes lots of different<u>37</u>. And she sometimes goes running and bike riding on city<u>38</u>. Of course, she also likes dancing.



39.

40.

41.

42.

阅读理解(共30分)

五、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。(共 24 分,每 小题 2 分)

A

Are you interested in sports games? Here are some big and exciting games in China. Read on to learn more about them.

	S.	The mascot(吉 comes from a real-li		asi. Pan-Pan mea	es is called Pan-Pan and it ns hope for friendship,		
The 29 th Olympic Games The mascots of the 2008 Beijing Olympics are called Fuwa in Chinese, or Friendlies in English. The five mascots are Beibei, Jingjing, Huanhuan, Yingying, and Nini. Together they mean "Beijing welcomes you".							
The 16 th Asian Games The mascots of the 2010 Guang Zhou Asian Games are A Xiang, A He, A Ru, A Yi and Le Yangyang. When put together (Xiang He Ru Yi Le Yangyang), they mean peace, great happiness, and everything going as you wish.							
-	The 24 th Olympic Winter Games The mascot of the 2022 Beijing Winter Games is called Bing Dwen Dwen. People call it Bing Dwen Dwen because it shows the features (特点) and the spirit of the Winter Games. You can watch the exiting games in Beijing and Zhangjiakou.						
Whe A. In 19		th Asian Games? B. In 2008.	C. In 2010.	D. In 202			
		^{5th} Asian Games?	C. In 2010.	D. In 202	22.		
A. In Be		in Games.	B. In Guangzhou				
	C. In Zhangjiakou.		D. In Zhangjiako	D. In Zhangjiakou and Beijing.			
Wha	at is the mass	cot of the 2008 Beijing	Summer Olympics?				
A. Pan-l	Pan.	B. Fuwa.	C. Le Ya	angyang.	D. Basi.		
Peop	ple call the n	nascot of the 2022 Beij	ing Winter Games B	ing Dwen Dwen,	beause		
A. it me	ans Beijing	welcomes you.					
B. it me	ans peace ar	nd great happiness					
C. it me	ans hope for	friendship and good g	rades		.		
D. it sho	ows the featu	res and the spirit of the	e games		1000 - 1000 - 1000 - 1000 - 1000 - 1000 - 1000 - 1000		
			В				

Going to the Library

The library is a great place to visit for help with schoolwork. It opens up new worlds, makes you imagine, encourages reading and helps you in school and in life. But the library isn't just about reading and learning. You can have fun in the library, too. Some libraries hold fun events for children, such as story telling, making things and book hunting. And when you go to your library, there is always someone there to help you find what you want. That someone is a librarian.

You can ask your librarian to help you find books about any subject that interests you.

Libraries have books about everything from planes to zebras. If you like to read fiction (虚构小说), your librarian can suggest (建议) adventure books, fantasy books and many more. If you are having a hard time finding an answer to a question, ask your librarian to help you find the answer. Your librarian can help you locate (定位) information in magazines and newspapers, and on the computer.

Libraries are also great places to go if you want a quiet and relaxing place to read or study. They have areas with cozy chairs where you can curl up (蜷缩) and read a book. They also have tables and chairs where you can work on school reports. And most libraries have lots of bright reading areas, so you won't hurt your eyes by closely looking at that tiny print.

Don't forget to visit your library and make sure to thank your librarian for his/ her help.



- 43. Children can have fun in a library by___.
 - A. doing homework B. writing stories
 - C. making things D. helping the librarian

44. Your librarian can help you....

- A. check the computer B. look after animals
- C. find your answer D. make a plane
- 45. The second paragraph is mainly about___.
 - A. what librarians like to do in the library
 - B. what librarians do to help you in the library
 - C. how librarians help you find the book you want
 - D. how librarians help you locate information you need
- 46. In a library, you can go to the area with cozy chairs, if you want___.
 - A. a warm and safe room B. a fun and exciting place
 - C. a big and bright room D. a quiet and relaxing place



С

A British girl, Taryn Everdeen, has just finished writing a novel(小说) with her favorite writer, Carolyn Meyer, even though she is 66 years younger than her.

Taryn was only 15 years old, when she first wrote a fan letter to 81year-old Carolyn Meyer, to give thanks for her historical novels.

"Carolyn was one of my favorite writers. I grew up reading her books. When I was nine or ten, I would listen to her stories every night ...That made me fall in love with history," says Taryn.



Taryn, who is from Norwich, England, was then surprised when Carolyn wrote back and suggested writing a novel together.

Carolyn is an American writer who writes novels for children and young people. She has published (出版) over 60 children books, but she has never wanted to work with another writer until she got Taryn's letter.

Three years ago, after Taryn wrote to her, Carolyn invited the young girl to stay with her in the US, so they could write a novel together. They decided (决定) to write a time-traveling story. They sent ideas to each other by email. Carolyn also visited Taryn last year, and Taryn flew to the US over the summer, after she finished her school exams.

They now have a first draft (初稿) of "*Mirror of Time*". They decide to give it to some publishers and hope they will be interested in it.

"This is my first try at writing a novel. We have been working on it for three years. It's amazing," says Taryn. And I have never met anyone like her. "She seems much younger than her age. I think she is a really powerful role model(有影响 力的榜样). She's my teacher, and my work partner, but I see her as a friend more than anything else."

Taryn, now 18 years old, returns from the USA this week. She wants to have a gap year(间隔年) before starting university next year.

"We worked hard, but we did other things together, too. While I was there, we went to a few theatre shows, and we went on a journey to Taos, staying in a hotel overnight there."

"She's very open, and I can talk to her about pretty much all the things I talk to my other friends about," she says. "She has taught me how to be a better writer."

47. Taryn first wrote a fan letter to Carolyn to___.

A. give thanks B. be her friend C. show her love D. ask for a book

48. Taryn was surprised to get the letter, because___.

- A. Carolyn gave her CDs of her popular stories B. Carolyn wanted to visit her home
- C. Carolyn suggested writing a novel together D. Carolyn wanted to travel with her
- 49. Which of the following is **TRUE**, according to the passage?
 - A. They visit each other to share ideas.
 - B. Carolyn never works with another writer.
 - C. Taryn wants to start university at the age of 18.
 - D. "Mirror of Time" is a story about time traveling.
- - A. old people are always ready to help young people
 - B. sometimes interests can bring us big surprises
 - C. age differences can bring people together
 - D. working together can make us famous
- 六、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(共6分,每小题2分)

The La Tomatina Festival



La Tomatina is a famous festival in Spain. At the festival, thousands of people throw tomatoes at one another for an hour every year. La Tomatina festival is famous as the biggest food fight in the world. Every year, people throw more than 100, 000 kilos of tomatoes in the streets.

History of the Festival

La Tomatina festival started in 1945. There are many stories about how the festival started. One story says that a very bad singer always sang in Bunol town.

One day people said they were tired of him and then they picked up tomatoes from nearby vendors (摊主) and threw them at him. Throwing tomatoes at him turned out to be so exciting that they wanted to do it the next year. That is how the tradition started.

Festival Dates

La Tomatina festival happens on the last Wednesday of August every year. The event (活动) starts at 10 am and lasts for an hour. Visitors from all over the world come to the festival. The week of the festival usually has many exciting activities for the visitors.

Rules of the Festival

All the people at La Tomatina festival must know some rules.

- People can't use hard things in the fight.
- People must not pull other people's clothes.
- People should not throw tomatoes after time is up.

La Tomatina festival is an important part of the Spanish culture. Most people in the country look forward to the yearly festival. And it is also a world-famous event for Spain. The festival is usually shown live online so as to let the world learn more about Spain. So thousands of people visit Spain to join in the festival. Now La Tomatina festival is famous inside and outside of Spain.

- 51. What do people mainly do at the la Tomatina Festival?
- 52. When does the festival happen every year?
- 53. Why is the festival famous inside and outside of Spain?

书面表达(共 22 分)

- 七、根据句意和音标填写单词。(共4分,每小题1分)
- 54. They are watching a [film] about Europe.
- 55. In front of our house is a big_[tri:].
- 56. You can walk into the park from the east_[gent].
- 57. Bob wants to be an___['æktə] when he leaves school.
- 八、根据中文意思和英文提示词语写出句子。(共8分,每小题2分)
- 58. 牛奶对你有好处。(be good for)
- 59. 晚饭后, Tom 经常和父母聊天。(talk to)
- 60. 我正在网上搜索我最喜爱的歌曲。(search for)
- 61. 是时候做寒假旅行计划了。(time, make)
- 九、文段表达(10分)



62. 同学们,学校第8期英文板报开始征文啦!本期征文的题目是"My Colorful Life after School"。请你写一篇 不少于40词的征文,介绍你多彩的课余生活,内容包括:课余时间你通常做什么,以及为什么你认为自己的课余 生活是丰富多彩的。所给图片及提示词语仅供选用。

提示问题:

- What do you usually do after school?
- Why do you think your after-school life is colorful?



My Colorful Life after School

